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PUBLIC REPRESENTATIONS - 
OBJECTIONS 



adrian 
Craigs

From:adrian Craigs
Sent:Thu, 18 Nov 2021 16:28:36 +0000
To:eplanning@highland.gov.uk
Cc:Planning
Subject:Aviemore Retail Development

Dear Sirs / Madam

Further to my previous objection I would like to reiterate that this development plan for 
23 holiday apartments, shops, commercial units and a substantial 3 storey hotel 
contravenes the aims of the National Park which are to conserve and enhance the natural 
and cultural heritage of the park. Having demolished the original Victorian home at this 
site to replace it with 23 holiday apartments and an 80 room Hotel is an outrage.
It will obliterate any views to Craigellachie from the centre of Aviemore. There is a 
housing crisis unfolding in this area with many key workers living in their vehicles. 
There is a shortage of staff and workforce across all sectors, including the NHS. Who is 
going to service these 80 rooms and 23 holiday apartments and operate the shops ? The 
National Park Authority must give this serious consideration. These central apartments 
should surely be reserved for those living and working here.

Yours sincerely 

Adrian Craigs 



Aniko 
Toth

From:Aniko Toth
Sent:Thu, 18 Nov 2021 15:55:12 +0000
To:Planning;eplanning@highland.gov.uk
Subject:

Dear Sirs / Madam
Further to my previous objection I would like to reiterate that this development plan for 
23 holiday apartments, shops, commercial units and a substantial 3 storey hotel 
contravenes the aims of the National Park which are to conserve and enhance the natural 
and cultural heritage of the park. Having demolished the original Victorian home at this 
site to replace it with 23 holiday apartments and an 80 room Hotel is an outrage.
It will obliterate any views to Craigellachie from the centre of Aviemore. There is a 
housing crisis unfolding in this area with many key workers living in their vehicles. 
There is a shortage of staff and workforce across all sectors, including the NHS. Who is 
going to service these 80 rooms and 23 holiday apartments and operate the shops ? The 
National Park Authority must give this serious consideration. These central apartments 
should surely be reserved for those living and working here.

King regards 
A locally worker 



From:Claire Banks
Sent:Thu, 18 Nov 2021 13:48:36 +0000
To:eplanning@highland.gov.uk;Planning
Subject:Hotel plans for Aviemore

Dear Sirs / Madam

I would like to reiterate that this development plan for 23 holiday apartments, shops, commercial units and 
a substantial 3 storey hotel contravenes the aims of the National Park which are to conserve and enhance 
the natural and cultural heritage of the park. 

Having demolished the original Victorian home at this site to replace it with 23 holiday apartments and an 
80 room Hotel is an outrage.

It will obliterate any views to Craigellachie from the centre of Aviemore. 

There is a housing crisis unfolding in this area with many key workers living in their vehicles. There is a 
shortage of staff and workforce across all sectors, including the NHS. 

Who is going to service these 80 rooms and 23 holiday apartments and operate the shops? The National 
Park Authority must give this serious consideration. These central apartments should surely be reserved for 
those living and working here.

Kind regards,

Claire Banks



From:Eilidh McLeod
Sent:Thu, 18 Nov 2021 22:29:55 +0000
To:eplanning@highland.gov.uk;Planning
Subject:Planning - 2021/ 0105/DET

Dear Sir or Madam,

I object to the erection of 23 self-catering apartments, shops, commercial units, hotel, and
underground parking.

Every green space in Aviemore has been developed over recent years, it does not have
the infrastructure to cope with more developments.  The erection of such a large complex
will overpower the centre of the village and cause more traffic congestion on Grampian
Road.  Demolishing a Victorian House, and replacing it with a large complex, is not in-
keeping with the surrounding area.

We have a newly built Premier Inn; therefore, another national hotel chain is not needed.
The growth of local businesses, sustainability, and eco-friendly developments, to
enhance the area should be considered. Unfortunately, Aviemore already has empty shops,
office units, and an empty concrete multi-storey hotel complex.

Aviemore should learn from its past mistakes and not repeat history.

I hope this will be taken into consideration,

Kind regards,

Eilidh McLeod

Cambrae
Craig Na Gower Ave
Aviemore



From:June Armstrong
Sent:Thu, 18 Nov 2021 13:13:37 +0000
To:eplanning@highland.gov.uk;Planning
Subject:Planning commments 2021/01 05 DET land 80M SW of Mountain Cafe, Aviemore

Dear Sirs / Madam
Further to my previous objection I would like to reiterate that this development plan for 23 holiday
apartments, shops, commercial units and a substantial 3 storey hotel contravenes the aims of the
National Park which are to conserve and enhance the natural and cultural heritage of the park. Having
demolished the original Victorian home at this site to replace it with 23 holiday apartments and an 80
room Hotel is an outrage.
It will obliterate any views to Craigellachie from the centre of Aviemore. There is a housing crisis
unfolding in this area with many key workers living in their vehicles. There is a shortage of staff and
workforce across all sectors, including the NHS. Who is going to service these 80 rooms and 23
holiday apartments and operate the shops ? The National Park Authority must give this serious
consideration. These central apartments should surely be reserved for those living and working here.
Yours sincerely

June Armstrong

16 Dalfaber pk
Aviemore
PH22 1QF



From:Kat Heathcote
Sent:Thu, 18 Nov 2021 13:51:38 +0000
To:Planning;eplanning@highland.gov.uk
Subject:Ref2021/0105/DET

Dear Sirs/Madam

I would like to protest, in the strongest possible terms, the development plan for 23 holiday apartments, 
shops, commercial units and a substantial 3 storey hotel  in the Centre of Aviemore. 
This proposal contravenes the aims of the National Park, which are to conserve and enhance natural and 
cultural heritage. I do not believe these plans meet those aims and, furthermore, It will obliterate views to 
Craigellachie from the centre of Aviemore. 
There is a serious housing crisis in this area,  with many key workers having to leave as they are unable to 
find housing. There is a shortage of staff and workforce across all sectors, including the NHS. Many 
commercial premises are already on reduced hours due to the non availability of staff. It begs the question,  
Who is going to service these rooms, holiday apartments and shops ? In the last month we have closed our 
own rental given it over to long term accommodation - you are in grace danger of making my response a 
futile and pointless one.
The National Park Authority must give this serious consideration. These central apartments should surely 
be reserved for those living and working here - it is outrageous to even consider otherwise

Regards

Kat Heathcote
Corrour House
Inverdruie



Keith 
Wolfthorn

From:Keith Wolfthorn
Sent:Thu, 18 Nov 2021 14:03:13 +0000
To:eplanning@highland.gov.uk;Planning
Subject:Wow more holiday homes for rich non locals .

 
Dear Sirs / Madam
Further to my previous objection I would like to reiterate that this development plan for 
23 holiday apartments, shops, commercial units and a substantial 3 storey hotel 
contravenes the aims of the National Park which are to conserve and enhance the natural 
and cultural heritage of the park. Having demolished the original Victorian home at this 
site to replace it with 23 holiday apartments and an 80 room Hotel is an outrage.
It will obliterate any views to Craigellachie from the centre of Aviemore. There is a 
housing crisis unfolding in this area with many key workers living in their vehicles. 
There is a shortage of staff and workforce across all sectors, including the NHS. Who is 
going to service these 80 rooms and 23 holiday apartments and operate the shops ? The 
National Park Authority must give this serious consideration. These central apartments 
should surely be reserved for those living and working here.

This is a joke for all residents a slap in the face for any one really trying to buy a house 

Regards
Keith 



From:kyle McRobert
Sent:Thu, 18 Nov 2021 15:05:45 +0000
To:eplanning@highland.gov.uk;Planning
Subject:Fw: Objection to the proposed hotel and holiday apartments

Dear Sir/Madam, 
I am writing to show my objection to the proposed hotel and holiday apartments. I have 
lived in Aviemore for almost 4 years now. 1 year in a private rented flat which I had to 
move out of due to the sale of it, share house as I could not find anywhere else and then 
an HMO for 6 months as it was the only affordable place before managing to scrape 
enough to buy a small one bed flat. 

As a company we struggle with hiring new engineers because there is no 
accommodation available for them here so even if we wanted to offer them, they can't 
find affordable accommodation within commuting distance.
In the past we have had to pay for staff to live in hotel rooms until they find more 
permanent accommodation. Another member of staff spent nearly a year living in a bnb.
We have had two members of staff come from america one rented an air bnb for 6 
months before moving to Grantown on Spey (they are in a management role which 
allowed them to buy housing outside of Aviemore.) and one lived in the bunk 
house youth hostel for a few months before finding accommodation.

Local businesses in the catering industry are stretched to the limit with staffing and not 
being able to find anywhere for new staff to live. This affected Anderson's restaurant in 
boat of Garten this year due to them not being able to find a chef. They were only able to 
resolve this by finding accommodation and offering it as part of the job.

We desperately need new affordable accommodation in Aviemore before we look at 
more holiday accommodation otherwise there will be no one left to work in the hotels 
and shops or staff the hospital. 

Thank you for taking the time to read this and I eagerly await your response,

Regards,
Kyle McRobert



From:Mary MacDonald
Sent:Thu, 18 Nov 2021 13:50:51 +0000
To:eplanning@highland.gov.uk
Cc:Planning
Subject:Planning Objection 

Good Afternoon,

I would like to object to the plans for the development of a hotel and holiday apartments 
alongside retail units in Aviemore.

Aviemore has been more than over developed in recent years. We need affordable 
housing for local people and for local business owners to provide accommodation to 
staff. There are more than enough holiday homes in this town already, can we not take a 
second to think about the people who live here?

Kind Regards
Mary 



From:Nicola Diggins
Sent:Thu, 18 Nov 2021 18:07:16 +0000
To:eplanning@highland.gov.uk;Planning
Subject:Aviemore Development

To the planning officer/ office

I would like to object to the plan for the development of an 80 room hotel in the middle of Aviemore and
23 self catering apartments.
The 3 storey development is out of keeping with the area and will obliterate any views to Craigellachie
from the centre of Aviemore.

The type of accommodation proposed ( hotel & self catering) is in surplus in the village already. In
addition, there is a housing crisis unfolding in this area with many key workers unable to find affordable
and suitable accommodation. There is a shortage of staff and workforce across all sectors, including the
NHS. Who is going to service these 80 rooms and 23 holiday apartments and operate the shops ? The
National Park Authority must give this serious consideration. These central apartments should surely be
reserved for those living and working here.
Please advise me that this objection will be taken into consideration
Yours sincerely

Nicki Diggins



Nikki
Hannay

From:Nikki Hannay
Sent:Thu, 18 Nov 2021 13:44:15 +0000
To:Planning
Subject:Planning Objection in Regards to 2021/0105/DET

Dear Sirs / Madam
I would like to express my objection to the development plan for 23 holiday apartments,
shops, commercial units and a substantial 3 storey hotel contravenes the aims of the
National Park which are to conserve and enhance the natural and cultural heritage of the
park. Having demolished the original Victorian home at this site to replace it with 23
holiday apartments and an 80 room Hotel is an outrage.
It will obliterate any views to Craigellachie from the centre of Aviemore. There is a
housing crisis unfolding in this area with many key workers living in their vehicles.
There is a shortage of staff and workforce across all sectors, including the NHS. Who is
going to service these 80 rooms and 23 holiday apartments and operate the shops ? The
National Park Authority must give this serious consideration. These central apartments
should surely be reserved for those living and working here.
Regards
Nikki & Kate Hannay
41 Burnside Road
Aviemore
PH22 1SQ



From:rgrahamh2o
Sent:Thu, 18 Nov 2021 14:49:07 +0000
To:eplanning@highland.gov.uk;Planning
Subject:RE: 2021/0105/DET
Importance:Normal

Reference 2021/0105/DET

Dear Sirs / Madam
Further to my previous objection I would like to reiterate that this development plan for 
23 holiday apartments, shops, commercial units and a substantial 3 storey hotel 
contravenes the aims of the National Park which are to conserve and enhance the natural 
and cultural heritage of the park. Having demolished the original Victorian home at this 
site to replace it with 23 holiday apartments and an 80 room Hotel is an outrage.
It will obliterate any views to Craigellachie from the centre of Aviemore. There is a 
housing crisis unfolding in this area with many key workers living in their vehicles. 
There is a shortage of staff and workforce across all sectors, including the NHS. Who is 
going to service these 80 rooms and 23 holiday apartments and operate the shops ? The 
National Park Authority must give this serious consideration. These central apartments 
should surely be reserved for those living and working here.

Regards,

Richard Graham

Owner @
Route 7 Cafe

Sent from my Galaxy



From:Robyn Braham
Sent:Thu, 18 Nov 2021 14:09:30 +0000
To:eplanning@highland.gov.uk;Planning
Subject:2021/0105/DET

Dear Sir/ Madam

I am writing to raise my objection to the development plan for 23 holiday apartments, shops, commercial 
units and a substantial 3 storey hotel.

I had been previously under the impression that it would be residential housing and some shops that were 
built on this site. 

Aviemore is already crumbling under the weight of too many holiday lets and not nearly enough decent and 
affordable long term lets. Never mind the cost of housing for any first time buyers who actually want to put 
down roots and live and work here.

Almost every business is short staffed to the point of having to close 1 or 2 days a week. What use is job 
creation if there is no way to fill those jobs? 

Not because people don’t want to live and work here but because they are constantly being priced out. 
Every residential home that goes up for sale seems to end up selling for 10s of thousands over the asking 
price and being converted into a short term let. Until these issues are dealt with and proper, good quality, 
affordable housing for people who want to live and work here is built we cannot keep building hotels and 
holiday lets. 

Kind regards,
Robyn Braham
PH22 1US 

Sent from my iPhone



From:Sarah Monro
Sent:Thu, 18 Nov 2021 14:19:12 +0000
To:Planning
Subject:Objection to new development for Hotel and 23 holiday apartments

To whom it may concern,

I would strongly like to object to the planning of an 80-bedroom hotel, 23 holiday 
apartments and shops in the centre of Aviemore.  The Cairngorm National Part Authority 
have done absolutely nothing to help Aviemore become an attractive area set in the 
national park and seem to work very differently to any other national park.  Aviemore has 
no affordable housing for those who work and live here, adults still living with parents as 
they cannot afford to buy and there is very little rental or affordable rental as houses are 
now all holiday lets or second homes. Young families having to move away from where 
they grew up as they cannot afford to live here.  Every business is struggling to find staff, 
how would putting in yet more hotels and holiday apartments going to help our 
community apart from putting more strain on the village.  How many hotels do you think 
a village in a national park needs?

No new builds in Aviemore are in keeping or pretty just built cheap.  The Cairngorm 
national park should be looking at protecting the Greenland that we have left, the wildlife 
and restricting new builds that are not going to help our community.  The Tulloch homes 
that are being built is a prime example of how the Cairngorm National Park have let 
down the Aviemore community.  Wild Life gone, Greenland where land was used by the 
community gone, protected trees cut down for £160,000 1-bedroom apartments which are 
not affordable for those working in Aviemore.

My main objections, Aviemore cannot cope with more hotels, The design not in keeping 
with Aviemore, 3 Storey hotel will look terrible in middle of village (like McDonalds 
does), There are not enough people working here to service these.

I hope you seriously consider throwing this plan out of the window and think about the 
community.  I would like a reply to say you have received this email and I would like to 
know what the planning process is. So we know wildlife and Greenland are protected as 
you have done a terrible job at Santa Clause Land and the Horse Filed where the Tulloch 
homes are being built, where more protected trees have just been cut down out with the 
planning area.

I look forward to your reply.

Kind regards

Sarah Monro



From:Sarah Wiseman
Sent:Thu, 18 Nov 2021 21:15:21 +0000
Subject:2021/0105/DET | Erection of 23 self-catering apartments 

Dear Sir / Madam,

I would like to register my objection to the planning application for the development of 
an 80 room 3 story hotel in the centre of Aviemore and 23 Holiday apartments. These 
plans contravene the aims of the National Park which are to conserve and enhance the 
natural and cultural heritage of the area and the park. 

Having demolished the original Victorian home at this site to replace it with 23 holiday 
apartments and an 80 room Hotel is an outrage.

It will obliterate any views to Craigellachie from the centre of Aviemore. There is a 
housing crisis unfolding in this area with many key workers living in their vehicles.

There is a shortage of staff and workforce across all sectors, including the NHS. Who is 
going to service these 80 rooms and 23 holiday apartments and operate the shops? The 
National Park Authority must give this serious consideration. These central apartments 
should surely be reserved for those living and working here.

Plans here:

https://www.eplanningcnpa.co.uk/online-
applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=QQIYLYSI0CH00

Sarah Wiseman 
Local resident



From:steven wylie
Sent:Thu, 18 Nov 2021 19:45:18 +0000
To:eplanning@highland.gov.uk;Planning
Subject:Hotel in Aviemore planning application

With reference to the planning application for the development of an 80 room hotel in the 
centre of Aviemore and 23 Holiday apartments etc...I have made an objection today by 
email to planning office. The deadline for commenting is today, please if you can find a 
minute to do the same...just email , takes seconds.  
I emailed to eplanning@highland.gov.uk and planning@cairngorms.co.uk
This is my response....
Dear Sirs / Madam
Further to my previous objection I would like to reiterate that this development plan for 
23 holiday apartments, shops, commercial units and a substantial 3 storey hotel 
contravenes the aims of the National Park which are to conserve and enhance the natural 
and cultural heritage of the park. Having demolished the original Victorian home at this 
site to replace it with 23 holiday apartments and an 80 room Hotel is an outrage.
It will obliterate any views to Craigellachie from the centre of Aviemore. There is a 
housing crisis unfolding in this area with many key workers living in their vehicles. 
There is a shortage of staff and workforce across all sectors, including the NHS. Who is 
going to service these 80 rooms and 23 holiday apartments and operate the shops ? The 
National Park Authority must give this serious consideration. These central apartments 
should surely be reserved for those living and working here.

Steven wylie

Get Outlook fo

https://aka.ms/AAb9ysg
https://aka.ms/AAb9ysg
https://aka.ms/AAb9ysg


Stuart 
Boon

From:Stuart Boon
Sent:Thu, 18 Nov 2021 14:59:52 +0000
To:eplanning@highland.gov.uk;Planning
Subject:Objection to the proposed hotel and holiday apartments

Dear Sir/Madam,
I am writing to show my objection to the proposed hotel and holiday apartments. I have 
lived in Aviemore for 3 years now. 1 year in a privately rented 2 bedroom flat that was 
unaffordable due to high rental cost and a poor heating system causing large bills. My last 
two years I have had to move in with a small family in their spare room as it is the only 
affordable housing I can find in Aviemore that allows me to live close to my work. I 
work as a software developer for Quarch Technology in dalfaber industrial estate. 

As a company we struggle with hiring new engineers because there is no 
accommodation available for them here so even if we wanted to offer them they can't find 
affordable accommodation within commuting distance.
In the past we have had to pay for staff to live in hotel rooms until they find more 
permanent accommodation. Another member of staff spent nearly a year living in a bnb.
We have had two members of staff come from america one rented an air bnb for 6 
months before moving to grantown on spey (they are in a management role which 
allowed them to buy housing outside of aviemore.) and one lived in the bunk house youth 
hostel for a few months before finding accomodation.

Local businesses in the catering industry are stretched to the limit with staffing and not 
being able to find anywhere for new staff to live. This affected anderson's restaurant in 
boat of garten this year due to them not being able to find a chef. They only were able to 
resolve this by sinding accomodation and offering it as part of the job.

I personally live next to two holiday homes either side of me on Patterson rd. Both homes 
lay empty most of the year and are used for a week or two out of the year maximum. 
These homes could be used for locals in the area.

We desperately need new affordable accommodation in Aviemore before we look at 
more holiday accommodation otherwise there will be no one left to work in the hotels 
and shops or staff the hospital. 

Thank you for taking the time to read this and i eagerly await your response,
Regards,
Stuart Boon.




